James R. Johnsen, Ed.D. President

Butrovich Bldg, Ste. 202, 2025 Yukon Drive P.O. Box 755000, Fairbanks, AK 99775-5000 Phone: (907) 450-8000; Fax: (907) 450-8012

Email: ua.president@alaska.edu

www.alaska.edu



June 12, 2020

Dear UA Community -

This morning I notified the chair of the University of Wisconsin search committee that I am withdrawing from further consideration as President of the University of Wisconsin System.

After deep reflection as to where I am called to lead a university system through these challenging times, it is clear to me and my family that it is here in Alaska. I appreciate the strong support from the search committee at Wisconsin, and for all those who supported my candidacy, but it's clear they have important process issues to work out.

I look forward to working with the Board of Regents and university leaders to chart the course for the next several years as this great university serves the people of Alaska, meeting their needs for higher education and creating opportunities for a more prosperous state.

Thank you, Jim Johnsen